
THE PROLOGUE 
The opening chapter sets the stage (just like any opening act of a movie or 
play, a customary handshake, or even a speaker’s bio) for those of us ready 
to dig into Revelation. We meet the author, we see the reasons behind the 
book itself, and we can begin to understand the message that will be 
developed by noticing what already dominates the text, Jesus Christ. 

I. The Revelation (1:1-3) 

(a) The first three verses act as an ___________________________ (almost a 
byline) to the letter. It may have been added by John before it was 
circulated to the seven churches.  

(b) When it says this is the ‘Revelation of __________________________,’ it 
could mean it’s about Him or by Him, either seems to be a reasonable 
conclusion considering the content.  

(c) The word revelation (Gk. apokalupsis) means ____________________ or 
uncovering. One author called Revelation ‘the dramatic unveiling of God’s 
masterpiece of comfort,’ (Roper, Revelation, 66).  

(d) Notice that it’s God who ____________________ this message to Jesus who 
then passed it along to the angel and eventually John in 1:1. That 
harmonizes well with Daniel 2:28-29;45 where the young man told 
Nebuchadnezzar that ‘God is the one who reveals secrets.’ 

(e) The message was sent to His ______________________. That is the Greek 
word doulos which is translated ‘bond-servants, slaves.’ Elsewhere in 
Scripture that description is given to Christians (see Romans 6:18,22) and 
their commitment to God.  

(f) He mentions that these things (‘the revelation’) must _________________ 
take place. It seems this must also connect to Daniel. When he spoke about 
those things to happen in the future (see Daniel 2:31-45) and the ‘coming 
of a kingdom that shall stand forever,’ he alluded to a far off reality 
that had now come true as John writes. The kingdom was established (see Mk 
1:15) and this revelation will be concerned with kingdom matters. Remember 
also that time is a secondary concern to prophecy and the idea of ‘soon’ in 

the NT is sometimes best viewed through God’s lens (see Luke 18:8; Rom 
16:20).   

(g) John says the message was ‘sent and __________________________’ by the 
Lord’s angel to him who then ‘bore witness to all the things that he saw.’ 
The chain of communication is clear: God the Father - Jesus the Son - an 
angel - John - Christians. The idea of being signified means to be make 
known by some sort of sign (or symbol). Since Revelation is full of 
symbols, that description should be inherently understood. Revelation isn’t 
a message to only be heard, it’s also a message to be ‘seen.’ 

(h) 1:3 virtually reproduces the words of Jesus in _____________________. 
In the First century, most couldn’t read, so there was a person(s) within 
each congregation who would read the text out loud. Notice, as well, that 
it wasn’t just about listening, it was also about heeding the words. That 
action implies moral instruction, not just simple prediction. Connect that 
to Revelation 22:6-21 (especially 22:7b) and realize there’s something 
there for everyone who reads Revelation in the present, not just the 
future.  

(i) As we mentioned earlier, the idea of something being ________________ 
(see 1:3) in these opening passages seems to be an illusion to the 
inauguration of the long-awaited kingdom of God instead of the end times of 
this world. It also seems reasonable to see Jesus Christ in the flesh or 
Pentecost as the initiation of that kingdom.  
  
II. The Greeting (1:4-8) 

(j) The greeting is _________________________ when compared to other 
epistles in the NT. Grace and peace were used in the greetings of every 
Pauline letter, both 1 and 2 Peter, and 2 John.  

(k) One question that must be asked is why these _____________________? By 
the time Revelation was written, there were congregations all across the 
Roman Empire. Our answer lies in the area itself. Asia Minor was the 
epicenter of Christian persecution and God wrote these encouraging words to 
those who needed to hear it the most. Remember Exo 3:7. 

(l) The _________________________ used to describe God in 1:4 is a 
throwback to one of the OT names of God, particularly Exo 3:14. That 



particular name invoked by God describes Him as the incomparable, sovereign 
Lord over history. Jesus would use that same description of Himself when 
talking to Pharisees in Jn 8:58. It is emphatically a statement about God’s 
investment in the past, present, and future.    

(m) The prophetic message isn’t just from God but also ‘the _______________ 
Spirits who are before His throne.’ Many believe this to be an illusion to 
the Holy Spirit especially when you consider Zech 4:2-9. Remember 7 
represents wholeness, perfection, so this would be a perfect spirit. 
Location also matters, remember Jesus said He would send ‘a Helper,’ (i.e. 
the Holy Spirit) in Jn 14:16,26;16:7; Acts 2:1-4 and these Spirits are 
located around God’s throne.   

(n) Jesus is described by ________________ unique titles in 1:5. He is the 
‘faithful witness, firstborn from the dead, and ruler over the kings of the 
earth.’ John seems to be quoting from Psa 89:27,37 and connecting Jesus to 
David’s line and the promise of the Messiah (i.e. the ‘Lion of Judah’ 
described in Revelation 5:5).  

(o) Christ’s ____________________ is detailed in the second part of 1:5 and 
1:6. He didn’t just love us and cleanse us from our sins, He also make us a 
part of His kingdom and priests to God the Father. That verse seems to be 
the final fulfillment of Exodus 19:6 and it makes the Church the true 
Israel and the inheritor of God’s promises as His covenant people.  

(p) His __________________________ is highlighted in 1:7 as this section 
comes to a conclusion. Notice the details - (1) ‘He is coming with 
clouds’ (see also Acts 1:9-11); (2) ‘every eye will see Him,’ and (3) ‘all 
the tribes of earth will mourn because of Him.’ That describes something 
that is unavoidable and should remind us of Rom 14:11 (i.e. Isa 45:23. 
Special attention should be paid to the phrase ‘even they that pierced 
Him.’ that connects to Jn 19:34-37 which quotes Zech 12:10. It seems that 
this represents all those who reject God (especially Jesus as His son), 
even those who abandon the faith (see Heb 6:4-6).    

(q) 1:8 marks the end of this section as the Lord ______________________ 
Himself into the discussion. He validates the statement of 1:4 and adds the 
phrase, ‘I am the Alpha and the Omega.’ Those are the first and last 

letters of the Greek alphabet and serve as bookends to all the wisdom, 
knowledge that language possesses. For that reason, God uses them as an 
analogy. He is the beginning and end of all our being, all our wisdom, and 
all our purpose. The ‘Almighty’ describes God sitting in a seat of 
authority and power and stresses His timeless sovereignty for those facing 
persecution of any age, including First Century Asia Minor.  

III. The Almighty (1:9-20) 

(r) In 1:9, John steps back to detail his __________________________ of the 
interaction between the Lord and himself on the day he received this 
revelation. Notice, he says in was the Lord’s Day when this happened in 
1:10 while he was on Patmos ‘for the testimony of Jesus Christ.’ 

(s) He heard a voice tell him to ‘______________________ what you see in a 
book and send to the seven churches’ mentioned in 1:11. This won’t be the 
last time the importance of something written in a book appears in 
Revelation.  

(t) He turns to see an image of seven ____________________________ and a 
being described as the ‘Son of Man’ clothed extravagantly in 1:12-15. It 
says He was holding ‘seven stars’ in His right hand and out of His mouth 
came ‘a two-edged sword,’ in 12:16. We’re later told in 1:20 those stars 
and lampstands represent the Church and each church’s angels (or heavenly 
being). But what about that two-edged sword? Coming out of Jesus’ mouth 
could it represent the Gospel (see Heb 4:12) or perhaps the judgment that 
will come from Jesus Himself (see Isa 11:4, 49:2)? Maybe, it’s a little bit 
of both, since the Word of God will be the judge (see Heb 4:13).  

(u) John’s response was abject _______________________, but Jesus tells him 
‘do not be afraid,’ in 1:17. That reaction was common when God’s messengers 
and even God Himself appeared throughout the OT.  

(v) See Jesus’ description in 1:18 and ______________________ it to the 
descriptions in 1:4 and 1:8. The onus is continually on His existence 
throughout history. That’s not coincidental.  

(w) The chapter ends with an ___________________________ so that the next 
few chapters and the letters to the congregations makes sense in a 
practical, everyday way. 


